District Leadership Team
Minutes – 11th July 2024
Present: Leslie Newton (Chair), Naomi Prince, Malcolm Lucas, Bridget Bennett, Ann Fox, Julia Branson
Attending: Ruth Gilson-Webb, Andy Lindley
Apologies: Nic Bentley, Andrew Brown, Ben Clowes, Emma Crippen

1. Welcome, apologies, and opening devotions
LN led the meeting in opening devotions. 

2. Minutes of meeting of 9th May 2024
Minutes of the last meeting were approved

3. Matters arising and carried forward items
· Shaping of Chair role
This is an ongoing conversation and there are no updates at this time
· Tariff Support
TO is continuing to explore whether the District can support churches with Tariffs and is exploring the use of a Utility Broker, however there has been minimal progress to date. 
· Feedback from Circuit Treasurers Meeting
The circuit treasurers meeting accepted the assessment increase. It was agreed that a small subcommittee would be formed to discuss ways in which the ‘cap and collar’ mechanism might be improved.
· Adjustments to Darrington Manse
An architect has been appointed and is creating a schedule of work that is needed. Windows and doors are being prioritised. Once the schedule and the costs come in, AB will bring the costs to DLT. 	
· Youth Review
RGW has met with VE and her line manager to follow up from the paper that was brought to DLT 18 months ago. This is being worked on, and a report will come to the next meeting. 
· Role descriptions and skills audit – in progress and will be sent out shortly.

4. Noting of decisions made by email since last meeting
· Agreement of the accounts

5. Chairs Update
The meeting received the paper which included updates on
· Ministers in Probation
· Stationing
· YN&E Bridge Circuit
· District Youth Weekend
· Work beyond the District 

Alongside these points, there were verbal updates on the following

Probationary ministers 

Stationing 
· NYCC – is currently in a re-invitation process
· NV – currently in re-invitation process for one year
· SH – going into stationing for a Superintendent
· Tadcaster – currently in a re-invitation process
· RLD – currently in a re-invitation process
· Bridge – in stationing for a part-time presbyter
· York – going into stationing for a presbyter and a deacon

The connexion has informed District Chairs that there continues to be a substantial shortfall of presbyters going into stationing compared to Circuits seeking presbyters. A review into stationing is a piece of work that is happening at a connexional level currently. 

Conversation organically led into conversations about lay support, there will be continued discussion about this. 

6. Assistant Chair – development paper #3
The DLT received an update paper and verbal report from RGW, summarising areas of work that she is undertaking. These included: 
· Line Management
· Thrive
· Selby Street Mission
· Circuit Support
· YNY Bid
· Action for Hope 

7. Updates from Conference
4 members of the DLT were members of Conference this last year, and they updated the meeting on various business items that were discussed.	
· Pensions
The Conference agreed to the return of donations to the pension reserve funds with interest, anticipated to be before the end of the connexional year.
· God for All
The God for All Strategy was approved and is looking ahead to 2032. From 2025 there will be connexional funding for 0.5 NPNP lead and 0.5 Faith Community organising lead in each District, to encourage this work in circuits and churches. 
Whilst NPNP funding has been increased, continuing, longer-term funding of NPNP projects is looking rather complicated. 
The Whole-hearted Conference is running for the second year and Naomi will circulate this information to DLT and to circuits. 
· Safeguarding
The Conference agreed that DSO’s will become Connexional Employees and therefore create a new safeguarding network. This process should happen over the next 6 months.

8. New Places for New People update
DP is stepping down as NPNP lead at the end of August. 

Nafferton are still in conversations with the NPNP team and there is a potential project in Beverley which is in its early stages. To keep the momentum going, conversations have been happening with Andrew Vertigan who is willing to offer some input to support and develop the work in the District
It is proposed that this be, initially at least, over a 3-month period, for a fee of £1500 on a consultation basis, and that this comes from the ring fenced NPNP money in DAF. This was agreed by the DLT.

9. Finance
During this current year the District will exceed 1 million pounds of income and therefore the accounts will have to be audited.

10. Constitution of District Leadership Team
Trustee update
· AB has been DPS since 2017 and is seeking to step down, however he is happy to continue to advise and consult on developing schemes.
The role of DPS has been advertised but a replacement has not yet been identified.
· AF role as Methodist Council Rep ends with the formation of the Connexional Council in its place as from 1st September 2024. 
· EC is stepping down as Synod Sec after September and there is someone interested. 
· NB has given notice that he wishes to step down as Grants Officer from August 2024. DLT gave approval for Neville Simpson to be invited to take on this role for the next year, and recruitment of a longer-term successor can then take place for September 2025.
· ML is about to enter his 6th year and will seek to hand over to a successor as at August 2025. 

There was discussion about ensuring that we maintain an appropriate size of trustee body.  DLT agreed that Synod be asked to approve a process of voting two members (one lay, one ministerial) into DLT based on the skills that are needed within the group. These are to be a three year appointment with possibility for extension. 

The process to enable this:
· September Synod 2024: DLT propose a change to the District Constitution
· September – October 2024: Posts are advertised
· October-November 2024: A sub-group of DLT (Ben, Bridget and Naomi) will short list and interview the applicants. 

11. Hull International House – verbal updates from Malcolm and Bridget
The meeting received verbal updates from ML and BB

The meeting was given an update on the OD residents, and then a further update on the finance at HIH. 

12. There was no any other business. 

13. The meeting closed with prayer.


